
 

Committees/CT Minutes 8-1-19 Final  

                             Salisbury Cemetery Trustees 
              Meeting Minutes – August 1, 2019 

 

 

 

Present:  Trustees - Rick Chandler, Chair; Anne Bickford, Secretary. 
 
 

Absent:  Pete Ballou, Selectman; John Bentley, Sexton. 
 
 

Guests:  None 
 

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 PM.  The June 6, 2019 minutes were read.  Chair Chandler made  

a motion to approve the June 6, 2019 minutes.  Trustee Bickford seconded the motion.  All voted in favor.  
 

Old Business: 

 

• As discussed at the June meeting, James Lord agreed to four payments for his services. 

• Chair Chandler spoke with Road Agent Bill MacDuffie about roadway work at Maplewood Cemetery.  

Road Agent MacDuffie noted it would be done before the end of the year.  

• Chair Chandler received the ashes of Mr. Adolf Honkala.  Chair Chandler will mention to the family at 

the burial on Monday August 5, 2019 that the cost is $150 – they sent a check for $100.  Sexton Bentley 

has a conflict and cannot attend on Monday. 

• Chair Chandler noted Sexton Bentley would like to do the work to seal the wall at Maplewood 

Cemetery.  He may have his student volunteers assist.  Chair Chandler recalls they received a prior 

estimate of $300.  Chair Chandler made a motion to have Sexton Bentley seal the wall and allot 

$300.   Trustee Bickford seconded.  All voted in favor.  

 

New Business: 
 

• Municipal Assistant Colardeau questioned what the hand written numbers represented on the lists of   

the Veteran’s graves.  Chair Chandler noted the names were once listed numerically.  Now the names 

are listed alphabetically and the hand written numbers can be removed from the lists. 

• The Cemetery Trustees discussed a possible fall clean-up and would seek volunteers to assist.  They will 

discuss further at the September meeting.  

 

The next meeting is scheduled for September 5, 2019 at 4 PM.   

 

Chair Chandler made a motion to adjourn at 4:50 PM.  Seconded by Trustee Bickford.  All voted in 

favor.  

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Anne Bickford 

Cemetery Trustee/Secretary 

   


